Van Buren County SAFE Coalition Minutes
June 15, 2004

Those present: Heidi Bainbridge, Kitty Bogle, Kathy Manning, Sandy McLain, Andrea Hansohn, and Kristi Polonsky

The VBC SAFE Coalition Celebration will take place prior to the Meth presentation to the public during the first week of August. 

The Meth presentation will be given by Kevin Smith who is a Chief Warrant Officer with the Iowa National Guard Counterdrug Task Force currently assigned to the Iowa Department of Public Health – Prevention Division. Sandy said the presentation could be held at the Roberts Building if it was available. Kristi would check with her later this week to find out about availability. The presentation would last 6-7 with question following until 8:00. Kristi asked the group if they would be interested in having another meeting specifically to plan the meth talk. They agreed. Kristi and Andrea are meeting with Kevin Smith on June 25 to discuss the presentation. Kristi suggested the coalition meet after the 25th. A June 30th meeting at 3:00 in Kristi and Andrea’s office is scheduled. 
Andrea and Heidi operated a booth at the Farmington Strawberry Festival on June 12. They said they had people stop by the booth and look at the information presented. 

Andrea updated the group on the one-on-one interviews she completed in May. She interview 28 kids and 21 parents. She had parents who didn’t want to take part in the interview process primarily because “they didn’t have an issue with the school and their children were seniors”. The overall response was good. Most kids like the fact that the school was small, they liked knowing everyone and they felt safe. A couple of issues with parents were dress code and bullying. The biggest worry for older students was getting homework done and taking tests. 

Kristi said All Stars is almost complete for 2004. There were 10 kids enrolled in the core curriculum for 6th graders and there were 5 returning 7th graders for the booster curriculum. The 6th graders were very excited about the program and even made posters to help recruit for kids next year. The kids really enjoyed thinking about their futures and doing it in a more artist way, such as making personal crests and video commitments. 

The next meeting is scheduled for June 30, 2004 at 3:00 in Kristi’s office. The purpose of the meeting is to plan for the meth presentation.  

